

EVALUACIÓN PARA EL ACCESO A LA UNIVERSIDAD ORDINARIA 2020

INGELESA

INGLÉS



Bi testu independente ditu (A aukera eta B aukera).

Horietako bat aukeratu eta, jarraibideen arabera, galderei erantzun behar diezu.

Jarraibideetan adierazitakoei baino galdera gehiagori erantzunez gero, erantzunak ordenari jarraituta zuzenduko dira, harik eta beharrezko kopurura iritsi arte.

No olvides incluir el código en cada una de las hojas de examen.

Consta de dos textos independientes (opción A y opción B).

Debes elegir una de las opciones y responder a las preguntas según las indicaciones.

En caso de responder a más preguntas de las estipuladas, las respuestas se corregirán en orden hasta llegar al número necesario.



EVALUACIÓN PARA EL ACCESO A LA UNIVERSIDAD ORDINARIA 2020

INGELESA

INGLÉS

OPTION A

BEING LATE

You probably know someone who never shows up when you want them to and when they finally appear 20 minutes later, they always have an excuse. They just are "late people".

Punctual people often say that those who arrive late are selfish. Blogger Greg Savage says late people don't think your time is as valuable as theirs. Technology makes it worse because it seems texting that you are late somehow means you are no longer late, so there is no need to apologise or try to be on time. However, reasons for lateness are generally more complex.

People who are often late tend to be unreasonably optimistic about how many things they can do or how long it takes to do something. They remember the one time they got ready in 20 minutes or they got to work in seven, instead of realising that most days it takes twice as long.

Some people are motivated by the excitement of completing a task just on time, so they risk being late. Punctual people tend to be more cautious, preferring to meet deadlines with plenty of time to spare. They leave room in their plans for unpredictable problems, like traffic or misplacing their keys, whereas late people think that showing up early is a waste of time.

Other people are late because they lose themselves in whatever they are doing and don't discover what time it is until it's too late, or don't like having to end one activity and start another. Stopping something we are enjoying in order to do something else can be annoying and it takes willpower.

Being late may be part of a power game, showing who is in charge, who holds the power to make others wait. It can also be a way of complaining when we are being forced to do something against our will.

There are many explanations for why people are late all the time. Nevertheless, late people may still be able to change, unless they don't want to. It must be a conscious decision; if they just say they will "try" to be on time, they won't be.



EVALUACIÓN PARA EL ACCESO A LA UNIVERSIDAD ORDINARIA 2020

INGELESA

INGLÉS

OPTION A

- I.- Answer 4 out of the following 6 questions according to the information given in the text. WRITE COMPLETE SENTENCES USING YOUR OWN WORDS WHENEVER POSSIBLE. DO NOT COPY FROM THE TEXT. (Choose 4 out of the 6 questions) (4 marks)
 - 1. Why does technology make things worse regarding people who are usually late?
 - 2. Why are late people too optimistic about how long doing things takes?
 - 3. What do punctual people do to avoid being late?
 - 4. Why does being punctual take willpower?
 - 5. Why can being late be part of a power game?
 - 6. How can late people change and start being punctual?
- **II.-** Are these statements **True** or **False? Justify** your answers based on information from the text, rewriting the original sentences in your own words or quoting properly. (Choose 2 out of the 3 statements) (2 marks).
 - 1. The only reason people are late is that they are selfish.
 - 2. Some people are late because they don't realise what time it is when they are very focused on one activity.
 - 3. Being late is a way of showing we are doing something we don't want to do.
- **III.-** Find the words or expressions in the text that mean: (Choose 4 out of the 6 questions) (1 mark)
 - 1. someone who cares only about himself or herself
 - 2. worthwhile, important
 - 3. to ask for forgiveness
 - 4. time limits by which things must be done
 - 5. irritating, troublesome
 - 6. resolution, choice
- **IV.-** Write a **composition** of about 130 words on **one** of these topics. Specify your option. (3 marks)
 - 1. "Being late shows a lack of respect for others". Write an opinion essay about this topic.
 - 2. Have you or somebody you know ever had a big problem due to being late? Explain.



EVALUACIÓN PARA EL ACCESO A LA UNIVERSIDAD ORDINARIA 2020

INGELESA

INGLÉS

OPTION B

LHAKPA SHERPA

Lhakpa Sherpa was the first Nepalese woman to climb and descend Everest in 2000. The term "Sherpa" does not actually mean "mountain guide," as many people believe, but instead refers to an ancient ethnic community located in the mountainous regions of Nepal in the Himalayas.

The economy and culture of the Sherpa people changed drastically in the early 1900s, when mountaineers made Everest, the world's highest mountain, a key destination for climbing and Sherpas achieved worldwide fame as mountain guides. That brought an era of mountain tourism to the area. Before that, Sherpas were known as farmers and salt traders.

At the beginning, not many Sherpas agreed to climb Everest since it is a sacred mountain to them and they were afraid of offending their God. However, nowadays most of them are proud of their role as climbing guides. Money has a lot to do with it. According to the Washington Post, during the three-month climbing season, a good Sherpa guide can earn as much as \$6000. This is a fortune to many Nepalese, who earn \$48 a month on average.

Hiking Everest has many risks and a safe return home is never guaranteed. Lhakpa Sherpa explains that each climbing season, six to ten climbers die on the mountain because of snow storms, avalanches, falls or the high-altitude lack of oxygen. She adds that if there weren't any Sherpas, nobody could climb Everest. "Why do we do this dangerous job?" she asks. "Because the alternative is to make very little money growing potatoes."

Lhakpa Sherpa grew up in a remote village without electricity in the Nepalese Himalayas. She was born at home and there were no birth certificates in her small village at the time, so she isn't sure of her exact age. When she was a little girl, she used to dream of being a doctor or an airplane pilot, but she wasn't allowed to attend school because she had to help her mother with the farm and the housework.

Lhakpa Sherpa has climbed Mount Everest nine times and she holds the world record for women. She plans to climb the world's highest mountain again in 2020. However, she is having trouble finding a sponsor to raise the money she needs for her expedition.



EVALUACIÓN PARA EL ACCESO A LA UNIVERSIDAD ORDINARIA 2020

INGELESA

INGLÉS

OPTION B

I.- Answer 4 out of the following 6 questions according to the information given in the text. WRITE COMPLETE SENTENCES USING YOUR OWN WORDS WHENEVER POSSIBLE. DO NOT COPY FROM THE TEXT. (Choose 4 out of the 6 questions) (4 marks)

- 1. Who are the Sherpas?
- 2. What happened at the beginning of the 20th century that changed the Sherpa economy and culture?
- 3. Why didn't the Sherpa people want to climb Everest at first?
- 4. Why do Sherpas agree to climb Mount Everest nowadays?
- 5. What did Lhakpa Sherpa want to be when she grew up?
- 6. What problems is Lhakpa Sherpa having with her next expedition?
- **II.-** Are these statements **True** or **False? Justify** your answers based on information from the text, rewriting the original sentences in your own words or quoting properly. (Choose 2 out of the 3 statements) (2 marks).
 - 1. Everest is a dangerous mountain and every year people die trying to climb it.
 - 2. Lhakpa Sherpa knows her exact age.
 - 3. Lhakpa Sherpa is planning her 10th Everest expedition.
- **III.-** Find the words or expressions in the text that mean: (Choose 4 out of the 6 questions) (1 mark)
 - 1. very old, having existed for a very long time
 - 2. a very large sum of money
 - 3. risky, unsafe
 - 4. far from civilization, isolated
 - 5. regular work done in housekeeping, especially cleaning and tidying
 - 6. promoter, backer, patron
- **IV.-** Write a **composition** of about 130 words on **one** of these topics. Specify your option. (3 marks)
 - 1. "Lhakpa Sherpa holds the female world record for climbing Everest but she is having trouble finding a sponsor. The gap between males and females in sport is quite obvious if you compare salaries, audiences, and recognition in almost any event." Write an opinion essay on this topic.
 - 2. Some sports, like mountaineering, rock climbing or sky diving, are dangerous. Are you in favour of extreme sports? Why? Do you practise any of them or do you know anybody who does? Explain.



INGLÉS

En caso de responder a más preguntas de las estipuladas, las respuestas se corregirán en orden hasta llegar al número necesario.

I.- Answer 4 out of the following 6 questions according to the information given in the text. WRITE COMPLETE SENTENCES USING YOUR OWN WORDS WHENEVER POSSIBLE. DO NOT COPY FROM THE TEXT. (Choose 4 out of the 6 questions) (4 marks)

En esta sección se intenta comprobar la competencia en **comprensión lectora** y la competencia en **expresión escrita** por parte del/de la estudiante, a partir del análisis de un texto genérico y respondiendo a cuatro preguntas de tipo general (*wh-questions*). Las respuestas **serán de producción propia** en cuanto a la expresión y el contenido se basará en las ideas vertidas en el texto.

Se valorará el ejercicio con un máximo de 4 puntos. Cada una de las preguntas valdrá 1 punto, asignándose 0.5 puntos a la comprensión y 0.5 a la expresión. Si la respuesta demuestra evidentemente que el alumno ha entendido ese aspecto del texto, aunque tenga importantes errores de expresión, se le asignará el 0.5 de compresión y, adicionalmente, se le adjudicarán valores entre 0.0 y 0.5 dependiendo del número y gravedad de los errores de expresión.

Si el/la alumno/a, ignorando las instrucciones del ejercicio, responde a la pregunta copiando literalmente del texto sólo será valorado con **0.25** puntos por respuesta.

II.- Are these statements **True** or **False**? **Justify** your answers based on information from the text, rewriting the original sentences in your own words or quoting properly. (Choose 2 out of the 3 statements) (2 marks).

La respuesta debe introducir la expresión "TRUE" o "FALSE" enlazada de forma apropiada y además debe acompañarse de una justificación. El alumnado podrá justificar su respuesta con sus propias palabras tomando evidencia del texto o también citando adecuadamente la frase del texto. Las frases de la respuesta deben ser completas o, en su caso, debidamente enlazadas. En caso de que el alumno decida citar literalmente, debe hacerlo con la puntuación adecuada y acompañando la cita de las expresiones empleadas para introducir el estilo directo.

Cada una de las preguntas valdrá 1 punto, asignándose 0.5 puntos a la comprensión y 0.5 a la expresión. No se valorará un escueto TRUE o FALSE. Cada respuesta completa será valorada con 1 punto y, por tanto, la valoración máxima del ejercicio será de 2 puntos.

Si el/la alumno/a, ignorando las instrucciones del ejercicio, responde a la pregunta citando literalmente del texto sin insertar su cita adecuadamente, será valorado con **0.25** puntos por respuesta.

III.- Find the words or expressions in the text that mean: (Choose 4 out of the 6 questions) (1 mark)

En este ejercicio el/la alumno/a demostrará su competencia léxica. Se proporcionan cuatro palabras, definiciones, expresiones, etc. y el estudiante debe encontrar la



palabra o expresión que tenga ese significado en el texto. Cada respuesta correcta tiene una puntuación de **0.25** y las cuatro respuestas correctas suman, por tanto, **1** punto.

IV.- Write a **composition** of about 130 words on **ONE** of the following two topics. Specify your option. (3 marks)

En esta sección se pretende medir la capacidad del/de la estudiante para estructurar sus ideas y darles la expresión adecuada en inglés. El contenido debe ajustarse al tema elegido de entre los dos propuestos.

Si el/la alumno/a escribe menos de 80 palabras, se le penalizará descontándole **0.5** puntos de la puntuación total del ejercicio. Si, por el contrario, su escrito supera las 200 palabras, la penalización será de **0.25** puntos.

El acercamiento a la corrección de esta sección ha de hacerse desde una óptica positiva. Se ha de valorar cuanto de positivo haya podido llevar a cabo el o la estudiante, y no fijarse o anclarse solo en aspectos negativos (errores gramaticales, tipologías textuales, etc.).

Los criterios que a continuación se expresan son orientativos para el corrector/a, queda a su criterio el uso de otras puntuaciones decimales distintas a las abajo sugeridas, incluyendo hasta dos decimales. No se valorará un ejercicio que no corresponda en absoluto a ninguno de los dos temas propuestos. Esto no significa que el alumno/a no pueda desarrollar sus propias líneas argumentales, pero siempre dentro de la temática propuesta.

Coherence and cohesion		Lexical richness		Overall correction	
1	The text is very well- structured and highly cohesive.	1	Very appropriate vocabulary and idiomatic expressions.	1	There are basically no significant mistakes.
0,8	The text is very cohesive and properly structured.	0,8	Vocabulary and idiomatic expressions are generally appropriate.	0,8	There are few mistakes and they do not affect text comprehension.
0,6	The text is basically cohesive and structured	0,6	Vocabulary and idiomatic expressions are generally appropriate but sometimes choices are not completely adequate.	0,6	There are some mistakes that may occasionally affect text comprehension.
0,4	The text is only partially structured and/or cohesive.	0,4	Vocabulary and idiomatic expressions are only partially adequate.	0,4	Several mistakes, some of them clearly affecting text comprehension.
0,2	The text has serious structural and cohesive problems.	0,2	Vocabulary and idiomatic expressions are frequently inadequate.	0,2	Numerous mistakes that clearly affect text comprehension.
0	The text is neither structured nor cohesive.	0	Vocabulary and idiomatic expressions are inadequate.	0	A huge number of errors that makes text comprehension impossible.



OPTION A

NOTE: THERE MAY BE DIFFERENT ALTERNATIVES TO THE GIVEN ANSWERS.
STUDENTS DON'T HAVE TO WRITE THE PARAGRAPHS/LINES WHERE THEY HAVE
TAKEN THEIR ANSWERS FROM.

- I.- Answer 4 out of the following 6 questions according to the information given in the text. WRITE COMPLETE SENTENCES USING YOUR OWN WORDS WHENEVER POSSIBLE. DO NOT COPY FROM THE TEXT. (Choose 4 out of the 6 questions) (4 marks)
 - 1. Why does technology make things worse regarding people who are usually late?
 - Technology makes things worse because people think that sending a message saying they are going to be late is the same as not being late so they don't say sorry or try to be punctual. (p.2)
 - 2. Why are late people too optimistic about how long doing things takes?

 Late people are too optimistic about how long doing things takes because they remember one time when doing something took less time and they forget that it usually takes much longer. (p.3)
 - 3. What do punctual people do to avoid being late?

 To avoid being late, punctual people plan things with extra time for unexpected problems. (p.4) (Also acceptable "[...] punctual people are very careful and do things with a lot of time to spare in case there are any problems.")
 - 4. Why does being punctual take willpower?

 Being punctual takes willpower because sometimes we have to stop doing something we like so that we are not late for something else. (p.5)
 - 5. Why can being late be part of a power game?

 Being late can be part of a power game because some people are late to show that they have more power and can make other people wait for them. (p.6)
 - 6. How can late people change and start being punctual?

 Late people can start being punctual if they make a decision to change. (p.7) (or "Late people can change if they make a decision to start being punctual.")
- **II.-** Are these statements **True** or **False? Justify** your answers based on information from the text, rewriting the original sentences in your own words or quoting properly. (Choose 2 out of the 3 statements) (2 marks).
 - 1. The only reason people are late is that they are selfish.

 This statement is false. According to the text, "reasons for lateness are generally more complex." (p.2) (Also acceptable if students quote, "[t]here are many explanations for why people are late all the time." [p.7])



2. Some people are late because they don't realise what time it is when they are very focused on one activity.

This sentence is true because, according to the text, "[o]ther people are late because they lose themselves in whatever they are doing and don't discover what time it is until it's too late." (p.5)

3. Being late is a way of showing we are doing something we don't want to do. This sentence is true because, according to the text, "[it] can also be a way of complaining when we are being forced to do something against our will." (p.6)

III.- Find the words or expressions in the text that mean: (Choose 4 out of the 6 questions) (1 mark)

1.	someone who cares only about himself or herself	selfish (p.2, l.1)
2.	worthwhile, important	<i>valuable</i> (p.2, l.2)
3.	to ask for forgiveness	apologise (p.2, l.4)
4.	time limits by which things must be done	deadlines (p.4, l.3)
5.	irritating, troublesome	annoying (p.5, l.4)
6.	resolution, choice	decision (p.7, l.3)



OPTION B

NOTE: THERE MAY BE DIFFERENT ALTERNATIVES TO THE GIVEN ANSWERS.
STUDENTS DON'T HAVE TO WRITE THE PARAGRAPHS/LINES WHERE THEY HAVE
TAKEN THEIR ANSWERS FROM.

- I.- Answer 4 out of the following 6 questions according to the information given in the text. WRITE COMPLETE SENTENCES USING YOUR OWN WORDS WHENEVER POSSIBLE. DO NOT COPY FROM THE TEXT. (Choose 4 out of the 6 questions) (4 marks)
 - 1. Who does the word "Sherpa" make reference to?

 The word "Sherpa" makes reference to an old ethnic group of people from the Himalayas. (p.1)
 - 2. What happened at the beginning of the 20th century that changed the Sherpa economy and culture?
 - At the beginning of the 20th century, Everest started to be an important tourist climbing destination and Sherpas got international fame as mountain guides so the Sherpa economy and culture changed. (p.2) (Also acceptable if students include the information that Sherpas changed from being farmers to being mountain guides.)
 - 3. Why didn't the Sherpa people want to climb Everest at first?

 At first, Sherpas didn't want to climb Everest because it is a sacred mountain in their culture and they didn't want to offend their God. (p.3)
 - 4. Why do Sherpas agree to climb Mount Everest nowadays?

 Sherpas agree to climb the mountain basically because of money. In three months, they can make a fortune while staying at home means working as farmers. (p.3 +4)
 - (Also acceptable "[...] because they can earn a lot of money / a fortune / \$6000 in only three months, in a country where most people earn less than \$50 a month." (p.3) or "[...] because otherwise they have to work as farmers, making very little money." [p.4])
 - 5. When she was a child, what did Lhakpa Sherpa want to be when she grew up?
 - When she was a child Lhakpa Sherpa wanted to become a doctor or a pilot. (p.5)
 - 6. What problems is Lhakpa Sherpa having with her next expedition?

 Lhakpa Sherpa is finding problems getting a sponsor that can give her the money she needs for her next expedition. (p.6) (Also acceptable "She is having problems with money for the expedition because she can't find a sponsor.")

USE

- **II.-** Are these statements **True** or **False**? **Justify** your answers based on information from the text, rewriting the original sentences in your own words or quoting properly. (Choose 2 out of the 3 statements) (2 marks).
 - 1. Everest is a dangerous mountain and every year people die trying to climb it.



According to the text, "[h]iking Everest has many risks [...] each climbing season, six to ten climbers die on the mountain," so this statement is true. (p.4)

2. Lhakpa Sherpa knows her exact age.

This is a false statement because, according to the text, Lhakpa Sherpa is not sure of her age because "(she was born at home and) there were no birth certificates in her small village at the time." (p.5)

3. Lhakpa Sherpa is planning her 10th Everest expedition

This sentence is true because the text states, "Lhakpa Sherpa has climbed Mount

Everest nine times and she [...] plans to climb the world's highest mountain again in

2020." (p.6)

III.- Find the words or expressions in the text that mean: (Choose 4 out of the 6 questions) (1 mark)

1.	very old, having existed for a very long time	ancient (p.1, l.3)		
2.	a very large sum of money	fortune (p.3, 1.5)		
3.	risky, unsafe	dangerous (p.4, l.5)		
4.	far from civilization, isolated	remote (p.5, l.1)		
5.	regular work done in housekeeping, especially cleaning and tidying			
		housework (p.5, I.5)		
_				

6. promoter, backer, patron sponsor (p.6, l.3)